
 
 
SHELDON FIRE DISTRICT 
COMMISSIONER MEETING 
AUGUST 15, 2013 
 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m. 
Attending:  Wayne Blankenship, Chief Jones, Donnie Phillips,  
Gregg Gilbert, George Williams, John Kerner, and Rudy Glover 
Absent: John Seno 
The minutes dated June 27, 2013, were approved.  Motion to accept made by Donnie 
Phillips and seconded by Rudy Glover. 
Old Business: 
The FEMA grants are late starting this year.  Applications will not be taken until the end 
of next month.  Chief Jones has everything ready to go.  He is just waiting until FEMA 
starts accepting applications. 
The ATV bank account has been closed.  A sum of $73.04 was transferred to Capital. 
New Business: 
Fire district audit:  Chief Jones is beginning to compile the paperwork needed for the 
audit.  It generally takes a month before the audit begins because the County accounts 
must be closed first.  
Chief Jones signed a renewal maintenance contract with Palmetto Fire Apparatus.  The 
year before last the district spent $18,000 to $22,000 on maintenance.  Last year under 
this new contract $13,000 was spent.  Will have a better knowledge of the value of this 
contract by the end of our 3rd year. 
Treasurers Report 
Reviewed and accepted. 
Chief’s Report 
Total calls for the year is 486 to date. 
Motion made by George Williams to adjourn.  Seconded by Gregg Gilbert.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 


